Dear Pastor, Supporting Churches,









After the ceiling was damaged by water seepage from the roof and since it was also old, we had completely overhauled. By God's grace, we have now completed the replacement of the ceiling, but we are still painting the walls and we have been replacing the old tiles by ourselves. We are still planning to make cabinets, windows, curtains, a new door and we also pray to buy new Khmer & International Hymnal books and new Bibles since all of our resources that we have used for many years were already broken. And now we running out of finances, so we do it little by little. But by God's grace, He always provides for us. Being the children of God, do we not forget the name of Jesus, so no matter what the obstacles, we worship the Lord and praise Him. We always pray for that the Lord will continuously provide for our church as we finish some additional renovations.













In our current situation during this pandemic, our children could not go out, so they all studied online and attended their classes on their own according to each grade. As for the little ones, there are teachers who taught from the higher classes. They are also learning English and by grace, we have teachers in the association to teach them. And in the future, we will organize Chinese classes online. In this situation, all of the children are healthy and we are well supplied. All teachers have already been vaccinated with the COVID-19 vaccine, and all children, from ages 12 and older have also been vaccinated. There are also some children who have colds and fevers, but we have medicine to treat them. Due to the flooding and the construction that is ongoing, every time it rains, the water gets stuck and we easily get flooded because the drainage system is clogged. One of the reasons as well is that our neighbor's house is elevated which causes all the water to flow into our place. As a result, some children experience skin rashes. We cared for them and explained that we need to be more hygienic and of course we still claim the grace of Jesus. We truly thank Harvesters Baptist Church for their

continuous support for our association each

month.

The construction is now nearing completion with carpenters working on it as fast as possible. We now have more workers working faster to get the job done in no time but we also have to pay more. Construction is quite expensive, because of Covid-19. Which makes it more difficult for us because it





costs more since we also still need to buy materials (beds, mattresses, pillows, etc.) A rough estimate of the building completion would be around 2 to 4 months. Now that our drainage system is broken, we have to wait for the building to be completed before we can rebuild it we need to fill in the yard, and then after the we can focus on working on a new drainage system.

Prayer Requests:

- 1. Prayer for supporting church
- 2. God's provision
- 3. Ministry in Cambodia
- 4. Construction
- 5. Health and the Covid-19 situation
- 6. Pray for we have money for buy new Khmer & Hymnals books and Bibles